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Opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the contributor and not necessarily those of the Boundless by CSMA, North West London
Group Committee or those of the Editor. In addition, articles on maintenance, etc. are published in good faith and no liability can be accepted
by the Boundless by CSMA, North West London Group Committee or those of the Editor for the accuracy of such contributions or for damage
or malfunction arising from their use, no matter how they are used.

Visit The Big End on the Internet - http://news.boundlessevents.uk
Boundless North West London Group

THE BIRTHDAY BOX !
This month it’s happy birthday to the following people: Sara Austin, Shirley
Baldwin and Gill Coghlin - congratulations all round!

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
NWL Group Officers & Committee 2023/24

Secretary

Alan Thurbon

 Home:  01582 602916
 Mobile: 07904 958895

 alanthurbon@yahoo.com

Chairman

Mike Harrison

 Home:  0208 841 1657
 Work: 0208 878 4667
 Mobile:  07974 268560

 mlh.bhm@btconnect.com

Treasurer

Doug Harrison

 Home:  01296 660660
 Mobile:  07917 021312

douglas.h@btinternet.com

Newsletter Editor

Mike Biss

 Home:  01525 720299
 Mobile: 07753 137415

mike.biss@btinternet.com

Ian O’Connor

 Home:  01923 519874
 Mobile: 07770 750800

ianocon@hotmail.com

Pete Gregory

 Home: 01525 403405
 Work: 01525 861673
 Mobile: 07709 221115
pete.gregory@boundlesscommunity.co.uk

Lorraine O’Connor

Home:  01923 519874

lorraineeoconnor@gmail.com

Anne Graves

 Home:  01923 819735
 Mobile:  07811 905360

anne.e.graves@btinternet.com

Vacant

C l u b n i g h t
Walking Treasure Hunt

Tuesday 2nd May - Starts 7:30pm

Start/Finish at The Red Lion PH
50 High Street, Bushey WD23 3HN

Free (after 6:30pm) car park opposite start

http://news.boundlessevents.uk
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Editorial
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Sad news from the world of rallying, with the death of fan favourite Craig
Breen, who died whist testing for the recent Rally Croatia. The Hyundai
he was driving went off the road at speed and hit a pole, causing his
instant death. Fortunately, his co-driver was not hurt in the accident. The
event went ahead at the express wish of his family and the Hyundai cars
were all carrying a special Irish livery as a mark of respect. Elfyn Evans
put in a sterling drive to take the win, but he was overcome at the finish
by the tragedy and just couldn’t take any delight in his first win in a while.

The last 12 Car rally of the season managed to get a
decent number of entries in the end, but had to chase to
get them. This is not just our events, it does seem that
unless your event is going to be full very quickly, it just
gets put off by competitors to a later time (or forgotten
about), which is of no help to the organisers. Despite the
attrocious conditions leading up to the event, thankfully it
was quite nice for marshalling, you just had to watch out

for the water hiding the pot holes! John and Mick managed to get to their first control ok, but then
had the misfortune to arrive at the wrong location for their second one. We couldn’t work out where
they actually were (a bit of misleading info) and so used to App to let all the competitors know it
would be missing and what the next route card would be. This info arrived just in time for the first
cars. It is this functionality that makes it a vital tool to us being able to run these events, especially
with a shortage of marshals.

For the CSMA Centenary celebration meal, I
was in Stratford upon Avon on the Friday
morning for a Club Council meeting and then
went for a walk in the afternoon along the
river. Fortunately the weather forecast was
wrong and we didn’t get the bad rain and
wind for Friday and Saturday, with the latter
being a lovely mild day, which was great for
the Shakespeare birthday parade. The hotel
was very easy to get to coming in from the
north, being about half a mile from the countryside. It was a superb do and it was nice to meet so
many smart people! The walking treasure hunt on the Saturday morning was harder work than it
should have been, as it was taking place at the same time as the parade, and most of the roads
were shut to traffic and the pavements had barriers, so there was a lot of people around. However,
it was set at a good level and all the clues were found, although the organisers got into a slight pickle
when they changed a question but thought the old one was down a different road, off route, when it
wasn’t, so both answers appeared on the returned sheets. The hampers given out as prizes were
very nice.

After the lunch, I made my way up to Stafford, ready for watching a MSUK autotest event the next
day. At the lunch break of the autotest, I then headed off back towards Banbury, for a look at another
motorsport event (at a new venue), before heading home. I have to say, driving around cross
country and avoiding the motorways, was a very nice experience, especially without a time constraint!

Keep safe.

Mike B.

NOTE: Deadline for contributions to the June newsletter is Thursday 25th May
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Chairmans book
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •´
Thanks to all of you who managed to attend last month's clubnight for the talk on the History of the CSMA, which was
presented by Michael Tambini, the current Manager /Curator of our Motor Museum at Bourton on the Water in the
Cotswolds. Having a good number of people present really does make a difference at these presentations. For me it
was interesting, and it was amazing how the club started with just a few people on their motorcycles and how it
mushroomed into the club it is today!

I am sure you will all enjoy the trip to the museum when we have our visit
there, on our Centenary Weekend in Bourton on the Water later in the year
on the 30th of September and I am sure Alan Thurbon has passed on our
thanks to Michael for the presentation.

Last month also saw a large contingent from NWL travelling up to Stratford
upon Avon for the CSMA's Centenary Dinner on Friday the 21st of April.
Some of us were unrecognisable in our dinner suites and you should be
able to see us all in the group photo that was taken, in hopefully next
month's newsletter!

The hotel was excellent, as was the dinner and breakfast the next morning,
after which a few of us took the option of participating in a walking treasure
hunt, which was followed by a lunch back at the hotel, all provided by the
CSMA for free. Mike B won the longer of the two treasure hunts and Alan
and Karen won the shorter treasure hunt, after a three-way tie decider.

Whist on the subject of treasure hunts, this month, Anne and Steve Graves
have organised a walking treasure hunt around Bushy for our clubnight on
the 2nd of May. Please see the advert in the newsletter for the location and
start time etc. and don't forget to bring your umbrellas.

I probably don't need to remind you of the King's Coronation on the 6th May, but whether or not you intend going up to
London to watch, or perhaps sitting at home either watching on the TV or not as is your choice, please do have a great
weekend and enjoy the extra Bank Holiday on the Monday!

Now a word of caution about keyless cars. Last month, one of my ex-partners had his BMW X5 stolen off his driveway.
It's a keyless car and the thieves had obviously used a scanner, now apparently available on eBay, and with no key
required, they simply drove it away in the middle of the night. They also took next doors Range Rover at the same time,
using the same technique.

However, Steve had a tracker fitted to the car, so although he could show
the police its' location a few days later at the docks in Felixstowe, the
police said they simply didn't have the resources to go and recover it, but
said that he could if he wanted to. A great help they were!

So, Steve has now had an immobiliser fitted to his new one and keeps the
key fob in a metal lined box. So even if they manged to scan the key again
and gain entry to the car, they won't be able to drive it away. Well
hopefully! And just to add, the Land Rover was recovered.

This month, as part of the CSMAs Centenary celebration, there is the
Curtis Bennett Reunion Weekend based at the Metropole Hotel in Lland-
rindod Wells on the 12 - 14th May. Ann and I are taking the Sprite up there
on the trailer behind the Audi to use on the run around the lakes etc, as
we are then driving across to Snetterton on the Sunday afternoon, so that
I can take part in the Track Day there on the Monday. This is a joint track
day with MGs on Track, and I have three spaces left, so if you are
interested, please contact me. However, we haven't got our own session,
but are driving on track with MGs on Track, so you will need a similar car,
such as a MX5 etc. and not a Porsche to take part.

So, Ann and I will hopefully see you with your umbrellas at clubnight on
the 2nd May and if not, then perhaps at our drink and a chat at the Red

Lion on the 18th of May, or even perhaps at the CB weekend or Snetterton.

Mike H
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Secretarys
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •´
The last 12 Car rally of the winter series took place on Friday 31st March and attracted nine crews,
all of whom made it to the finish. The rally was won by Ian Hazleton and Brian Cammack and was
enjoyed by the competitors, despite the incredibly wet roads and slippery driving conditions. Our ’12
Cars’ have been well supported and popular this year, so let’s hope this continues to be the case
when we promote further events next winter.

Last month’s clubnight was a great evening with Michael Tambini (the Curator / Manager of our
magnificent motor museum in Bourton-on-the-Water) presenting an illustrated talk about The
History of CSMA. I am sure we all learnt a little more about our wonderful club and the various
events and activities that have occurred during its’ 100 year history. A big thank you to Michael for
a very interesting and entertaining talk.

Whilst talking about the ‘Centenary’, I am writing these notes having just returned from Stratford-
upon-Avon, where the 100th Anniversary Gala dinner took place on Friday 21st April. It was a very
sociable and relaxed evening, with many faces appearing that I had not seen for many years and
from what I can gather, the occasion was very much enjoyed by all.

Whilst mentioning the 100th Anniversary, there are a number of events up and down the country to
celebrate this very special year, so please keep an eye on the magazine, the website, our very own
Big End and various emails that may appear in your inbox promoting these events. Most events will
represent very good value for money and will benefit from some special Centenary additions.

Moving on to our May clubnight on Tuesday 2nd, this will take the form of a walking treasure hunt
based in Bushey and organised by Anne and Steve Graves. The event will start and finish at The
Red Lion pub at 50 High Street, Bushey, WD23 3HN and there is car parking directly opposite the
pub. A prompt start at 7:30pm will have the advantage of daylight hours and a couple of tables have
been reserved in the pub at the finish, where the results will be announced. Please support this
evening if you can.

Our monthly, informal ‘Chat and a Drink’ evening will take place at our normal meeting place, the
Hemel Hempstead Red Lion on Thursday 18th May, where we gather from about 8:30pm onwards.

The June clubnight on Tuesday 6th will see us return to the garden of The Five Bells pub in
Stanbridge, for an evening of boule / petanque – watch out for more details next month

Our planned future programme is as follows;

Tuesday   2nd May  – NWL walking treasure hunt in Bushey
Thursday  18th May  – NWL Chat and a Drink at The Red Lion
Tuesday    6th June  – NWL boule evening at The Five Bells, Stanbridge
Thursday  15th June  – NWL Chat and a Drink at The Red Lion

That’s about it for now – hope to see you at some of our activities

Alan T
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Date Day  Event (Status) Type of Event Club
May Wed 3 * 12 Car (Cm) Navigational rally Oxford MC
 12-14 * Curtis Bennett Rally  Re-Union get together CSMA Motorsports
 Sat 20 * May Autotest (Cm) Grass autotest/PCA Blackbird AC
Jun Sun 11  Greenacres Autotest (Cm) Grass autotest - TBC CSMA NWL
Jul Sun 9  Grasshopper Autotest (Cm) Grass autotest - TBC CSMA NEL
Aug Sun 13  Paddock Autotest (Cm) Grass autotest - TBC CSMA NWL
Sep Fri 8  12 Car (Cm) Navigational rally Blackbird AC
 Sun 10  Chiltern Autotest (Cm) Grass autotest - TBC CSMA NWL
Oct Sun 1  Boanerges AutoSolo (Cm) Cross between autotest/sprint Oxford MC
 Sun 8  Autumn Autotest (Cm) Grass autotest - TBC CSMA NWL
 Fri 13  12 Car (Cm) Navigational rally Blackbird AC

Licence required: (I/Nat/Inter/Cm) = MSUK Licence,  (C) = Club Card,  () = Nothing,  * = Regs available

April 12 Car Rally It was wet, very wet! Puddles, standing water and lakes made the route a challenge in itself, but
everyone managed to get round without succumbing to the conditions. Chris and Terry Warburton where making their
12 Car debut and despite not having done anything like this before, where having a good run. It was looking like it could
be a four way tie, but then the roads tightened up and the slight mistakes started to creep in and at the finish we had a
nice bit of separation between them. One or two slight modifications to how we do these events for next season should
make them just that bit better. Results to be found elsewhere.

Curtis Bennett Rally Re-union Allan Goddard is running a CB re-union weekend on the 12th-14th May in Llandrindod
Wells, for all past competitors, marshals, organisers, etc. to get together and chat about old times. There is also a plan
to have a non-competitive route with a Road-book for the Saturday, around some of the old roads we once used on
CB's of old. More information, prices and booking details are available on the Boundless site, so if you are going to be
interested in attending, then please keep the weekend clear.
Summer Grass Autotests These dates are all still only provisional, as we still don’t have a venue. The last venue was
only a stop gap one, and unlikely to be available other than a once a year. People are still trying to find somewhere, but
it is difficult to find the right person to ask or know.
MSUK Clubman Licence It is now time to renew your free MSUK licence, so that you can compete on our 12 Car
rallies. If you go to https://rsclubman.motorsportuk.org, you can click on the option to renew for 2023. Please make sure
you don’t leave it to the last minute if planning on doing the January event.
Car Club Membership If you know of anyone who had Bedford Car Club membership to do our 12 Cars and Autotests,
now that the club has ceased issuing new cards for this year, the best alternative it to join Harrow Car Club. They have
the same cost for competition membership and are already invited to all our events. https://harrowcarclub.net/
Other Events Please see the calendar above for other events we have an invite to. I can get regs for any of these, just
contact me if interested. We will be invited to all the Anglian Motor Sport Club autosolos/autotests throughout the year.

Mike Biss: NLR Motor Sports Coordinator Tel: 07753 137415 E-mail: mike.biss@btinternet.com

North London Region (NEL / NWL / TV)

Motor Sport Coordinators' Bulletin May 2023

Past Events

Future Events

https://www.boundless.co.uk/events/interest-group-events/motorsports-group-events/curtis-bennett-reunion-weekend
https://harrowcarclub.net/
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NWL May Clubnight - Walking Treasure Hunt

Tuesday 2nd May - We will be holding the walking treasure hunt in Bushey. The car park
opposite the start is free from 6:30pm. The treasure hunt will start from 7:30pm and will be
run along the High Street and back, starting & finishing at The Red Lion Public House, 50
High Street, Bushey WD23 3HN, opposite the car park.

We have reserved a
couple of tables in
the pub for results
and a drink after-
wards.

Anne & Steve
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Our Chairman
modelling one of

the original CSMA
riders helmet at

the April clubnight.

Possibly some-
thing not available

at the museum!

No shouting “Big
Head” from the

back…

BRITISH MOTOR HERITAGE – Motorsports Group Factory Tour

British Motor Heritage Ltd, Range Road, Cotswold Business Park, Witney OX29 0YB
With unparalleled knowledge, authentic production information and original drawings and patterns, the
factory manufactures previously unattainable body parts for British classic cars such as Mini’s, Morris
Minors and more! Watch the craftsmen working and get a unique insight into the whole process.
The tour will take approximately two hours and space is very limited, so make sure to get in quick. As there
is limited space, payment must be made to confirm your place on the tour. For bank and payment details,
please contact Mike Harrison. Time: 10am-12:30pm, Tuesday 6th June 2023. Price: £10 charitable donation
Please Note: The factory is not a suitable environment for anybody with a heart pacemaker due to the
strong electrical fields created by the welding equipment.
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Curtis Bennett Reunion Weekend

Motorsports Group
Friday 12 May to Sunday 14 May 2023
Join the Motorsports Group for a two-night stay at the Metropole Hotel in Llandrindod Wells for their
Curtis Bennett Reunion event in celebration of the CSMA's 100th Anniversary.

The Curtis Bennett Rally was a long running popular event with our motorsport enthusiasts for over
70 years, presented annually from 1935 to 2007 only cancelled by WW2 and the Foot and Mouth
outbreak in 2001.

As part of the CSMA's 100th Anniversary celebrations we are holding this reunion event at the
Metropole Hotel in Llandrindod Wells which was the most popular host venue over the years.

The event will involve a 2 night stay on a Dinner Bed & Breakfast basis and there will be a non
competitive scenic drive on the Saturday, covering many of the lovely roads used on the rallies of
old and maybe some evening entertainment. Entrants will also receive a roadbook with the route to
follow and places to stop for refreshments, along with a commemorative rally plate.

Price

Event entry including 2 nights Dinner Bed & Breakfast in a Classic Double or Twin Room:
Members:  £378 per room based on double occupancy
Non-Members:  £393 per room based on double occupancy

Event entry including 2 nights Dinner Bed & Breakfast in a Single Bedded room:
Members:  £230 per room based on double occupancy
Non-Members:  £245 per room based on double occupancy

Event entry including 2 nights Dinner Bed & Breakfast single occupancy in a Classic
Double or Twin Room:
Members:  £260 per room based on double occupancy
Non-Members:  £275 per room based on double occupancy

Upgrade to a Classic Plus room -  for £10 per night
Upgrade to a Superior room - for £25 per night

Metropole Hotel and Spa, Temple Street, Llandrindod Wells, LD1 5DY
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Member Communities Communique
April 2023 Update

Potential New Historic Aviation Group……

We’ve been approached to begin looking into the viability for a new
interest group centred on historic aviation.

At this very early stage we’re trying to gauge interest from our existing
volunteers as to what this group would focus on, the types of activities
they might become involved in and whether this group would follow
the current Interest Groups model of organisation and governance.

As such, we will shortly be putting together a brief Zoom meeting to
discuss these matters and would be interested in hearing from anyone
who may wish to contribute to this discussion.

Please email nicholas.hoath@boundless.co.uk to indicate your
interest.

Many thanks

Independent Council Member Nominations ……

We would like to invite nominations for the role of Independent Council Member
(ICM) to be elected at this year’s AGM.

If you’re interested in providing an independent voice to the Member Communities
governing body; the Club Council, please contact Nick Hoath
nicholas.hoath@boundless.co.uk to request an ICM Information Pack and
Nomination Form.

Nominations are open to any full member and are not restricted by any current
Member Communities roles or positions held.

Magazine Deadlines

The forthcoming magazine deadline dates for Groups to submit
their events for consideration for inclusion (the SEN will need to
have been done by these dates!) are as follows:

� September/October Magazine: Friday 2nd June

� November/December Magazine: Friday 4th August

Note: These are the absolute final deadlines, ideally your events
should have been submitted previous to these dates.
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Expenses SubCommittee Volunteer Sought

The Club Treasurer Geoff Gaunt is looking for a volunteer to join the Expenses
SubCommittee on a ‘taskandfinish’ basis as the subcommittee are tasked
with reviewing the current Recognising Volunteers Funding.

This will likely only involve a couple of meetings and your views would be
sought on the strengths/weaknesses of the current scheme and potentially
how these funds may be utilised in the future.

Please contact Geoff Gaunt (email: Geoff.Gaunt@boundless.co.uk ) to
indicate your interest.

Thank you

March 2023 Networking Meetings – Queries Raised!

Following the 2 Networking Meetings held in Edinburgh and Tunbridge Wells, several issues were raised
and taken away for further consideration.  A brief summary of the queries raised are listed below, along
with the resultant actions taken/to be taken (in green text!):

Can we investigate a partnership with Royal Botanical Gardens in Edinburgh? This has been referred to
the Boundless Business Development Manager to explore, who has established that as the Gardens are
free to enter, a similar partnership as we have with Kew would not be viable at this stage.
Should we explore limiting members visits to key partners (i.e. Kew, WWT)? The Chief Operating Officer
responded to note that existing contracts/agreements are currently in place with these partners and this
idea may be considered when these contracts are renewed.
Is it possible to see an overall organogram for the whole organisation? This is included in this
Communique.
Can Groups be informed of what data/member info they are allowed to hold? This is clarified in this
communique.
What should a member do if they’d like to complaint about LV? LV have been in partnership with
CSMA/Boundless for nearly all of our 100 years of existence and work incredibly hard to deliver the best
insurance policies for our members. If a member is dissatisfied with any aspect of their relationship with
LV they should contact LV directly in the first instance. Should the member wish to extend this complaint
then they are at liberty to contact Boundless Member Services who will be able to advise on the most
appropriate course of action
Are Boundless contacting eligible organisations for direct recruitment? The Business Development
Team are in active contact with organisations and are constantly developing new opportunities for
recruitment via these direct contacts and we’re beginning to see some good recruitment sources being
developed.
Is there a template for Groups Newsletters? Yes there is a template for Groups to use, this is available
from Member Communities, however, it is not compulsory for Groups to use this. Many Groups
successfully use their own designs for Programme Cards or provide and regular email updates to help
promote their events.
Is there any Emergency Procedures advice Groups should be issuing at their Club Nights? This is
included in this Communique
Do Group members receive an additional discount at our Leisure Properties? No, unless the Group are
organising a specific group visit, at which point separate ‘Group rate’ negotiations would take place,
otherwise all Members receive the same discount at our Leisure Properties.
Can the future Club Council dates be circulated to all Groups? These are included in this Communique.
Can Family/Joint/Motorsports Memberships be considered again? The Chief Operating Officer has set
up an initial Zoom session on 27th April with identified individuals to discuss the issues around these
specific types of memberships. More information/feedback will likely follow.
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Boundless Organogram
As requested at the Networking Meeting, below is a diagram showing the outline governance structure of
the Association.

What Member data/information can Groups hold?
As requested at the Networking Meetings, below is a short explanation of what member data/information
Groups are currently allowed to hold.

Groups can collect basic contact details (i.e. email addresses, phone numbers, etc.) if the individual has
given the Group specific permission to do so. Note, this needs to be specific to the Group. This contact
data should be held securely (password protected documents) by 1 or 2 agreed Committee Members
and should be reviewed regularly, in addition to providing the opportunity for individuals to opt out of
communications at any time. Obviously, Groups should limit communications to their contact databases
to only those messages that are required for the efficient running of the Group.

The Data Protection Guidelines for Groups are currently being updated and will be circulated when
completed.
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Emergency Procedures at Groups Events
As raised at the Networking Meetings, we’d like to remind all Groups that Emergency Procedures should
be issued at the beginning of any Club Night etc.  These should include what actions to take in the event
of a fire or emergency evacuation being required.

2023 Club Council Meeting Dates
As requested at the Networking Meetings, below are a list of the forthcoming Club Council meetings.

� Tuesday 27th June – via Zoom
� Wednesday 1st November (updates meeting) – The Clermont Charing Cross, London
� Tuesday 21st November – via Zoom

Should any Group Committee member wish to attend a Club Council meeting as an observer, please
contact Nick nicholas.hoath@boundless.co.uk

New Members ‘Nurture Journey’
Another of the discussions at the Networking Meetings centred on whether new members (of which
there were over 7,000 last year) are informed of their Local Group’s activities.  Member Communities
Marketing Manager, Kadie Crichton confirmed that all new members are taken through a ‘nurture
journey’ after they join, to provide them with the detail of the many benefits Boundless membership
brings.  This includes providing them with details of all Local and Interest Groups, hence the importance
of always having your group’s events and activities listed on your webpage, as this will be the firstplace
members are directed to, to find out more information about your group!

Updates to the Single Event Notice (SEN)
As part of making the SENs easier to monitor, we’ve changed the requirements for the ‘Assessment
Name’.  We’d now prefer for volunteers submitting the SEN to entitle the ‘Assessment’ as follows:

Group Name – Event Name – Event Start Date.
For example; York – Day Trip to Museum – 12/03/2023.

This will make it easier for us to keep records of Groups submitting SENs and also support finding
appropriate events for the Calendar Pages in the magazine.  Thank you for your continuing efforts in
helping to develop the SEN.

The first page of the
SEN Assessment will
now look like this:

Change in Public Liability Insurance Requirements:

We’re also delighted to be able to inform everyone planning an event and hence
completing an SEN, that we no longer require the Public Liability Insurance renewal
dates! The only requirements now, are that event organisers satisfy themselves that a
venue has Public Liability Insurance for the time/date of their event.
If you discover that the venue will not have Public Liability Insurance on the date of
your event, then note this in the appropriate questions on the SEN and the team will
pick this up with you.

�
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About the Communique

The Communique is sent to around 350 of our volunteers, Group and Association Officers and other
interested members.  Many of our Group Secretaries also forward the Communique to those members
who regularly attend their Group events.

We’re always looking to improve the Communique, and would really appreciate your feedback regarding
what you like and what you don’t, what you’d like to see more of, or less of, is the format ok, etc.?

Let us know by emailing: membercommunities@boundless.co.uk

Email Scams

We seem to be the target of email scammers once
again!

These vary from asking people for favours, ‘can you just
send me some funds for an event’, to people selling
fake crypto coins etc..

As always, check before you do anything if you receive
an unexpected request for money, don’t reply to the
email, always try to ring the individual concerned.

Whilst we’re able to intercept some of the scamming
emails, the boundlesscommnity.co.uk email addresses
to seem to have been targeted recently.

Sad News

We were saddened to hear of the passing of long time CSMA stalwart, Dave Sampson on 28th March.

Many of you will have known Dave through his long association with CSMA, not least his 26 years as the
Association’s Honorary Treasurer and more latterly as a Vice President.

Dave’s funeral will be held at 11.15am on Thursday May 4th at Guildford Crematorium. The family have
requested family flowers only, however donations to the Phyllis Tuckwell Hospice can be made through
the Funeral Directors – Mullards in Godalming Mullards | Funeral Directors In Godalming (fordmears.uk)

Dave will be very greatly missed by us all.
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Diary  2023

Dates to reserve:
Paddock Autotest - Sunday 13th August  -  TBC

May

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
CLUBNIGHT Venue

Function Room, The Red Lion,
56 London Road,

Hemel Hempstead
HP3 9TD

DRINK & CHAT Venue
The Red Lion,

56 London Road,
Hemel Hempstead

HP3 9TD

Tue 2nd  NWL Clubnight - Walking Treasure Hunt - Bushey
Sun 7th F1 - United States (Miami)
12th-14th WRC - Portugal
Thu 18th NWL Chat and a Drink - The Red Lion, HH
Sun 21st F1 - Italy (Imola)
Sun 28th F1 - Monaco

2nd-4th WRC - Italy
Sun 4th F1 - Spain
Tue 6th  NWL Clubnight - Boule - Stanbridge
Sun 11th NWL Greenacres Autotest - TBC
Thu 15th NWL Chat and a Drink - The Red Lion, HH
Sun 18th F1 - Canada
23rd-25th WRC - Kenya

June

Sun 2nd F1 - Austria
Tue 4th  NWL Clubnight - Two Brewers Scatter
Sun 9th NEL Grasshopper Autotest - TBC
Sun 9th F1 - Silverstone
Thu 20th NWL Chat and a Drink - The Red Lion, HH
21st-23rd WRC - Estonia
Sun 23rd F1 - Hungary
Sun 30th F1 - Belgium

July


